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We at Jefferson, are committed to meeting 
and exceeding state and national academic 
standards.  Additionally, we will encourage 

our students to strive to become kind, caring, 
compassionate, and productive members of 

society. 
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Jefferson Families, 

 

 Spring is finally here!  The staff and students are busy with end-of-year assessments, and exciting events 

such as our Field Day, end of the year picnics/parties, school events, and celebrations. Our Field Day will be held 

on Monday, June 5th.  Please make sure your children are dressed appropriately, have sunscreen, water, and hats/

glasses if needed. The Kindergarten Graduations will be held on Thursday, June 15th at 10:00 am and 6th grade 

Graduation will be held on Friday, June 16th at 10:00 a.m.  

 

 Friday, June 23rd is the last day for students. Summer vacation provides time for your child to relax and 

have some fun. However, reviewing information from the previous school year can help prevent learning loss and 

keep them up to date on information that they should know for next year.  Helping your child retain learning over 

summer vacation can be a fun activity for you both. Try finding some workbooks, quizzes, flash cards and      

practice problems to help your child review.  Reading is always a good way to exercise the mind and practice 

skills your child gained from the previous school year.  Have your child set aside some time each day for reading 

a book they find interesting. This could be for 15-30 minutes depending on their age and abilities.  Again this 

year, the final report cards will not indicate next year’s teacher assignment.  A district-wide standardized letter 

will be mailed home during the summer. Just a friendly reminder, we do not accept parental teacher requests.  

This helps to ensure equitably balanced classes.  

 

 Your participation and support throughout the school year has been appreciated.  Thank you to everyone 

who has contributed to making this year, and all of our programs and fundraisers a success.  On behalf of the    

entire Thomas Jefferson staff, we thank you for another great school year and we wish you a productive and      

fun-filled summer. 

 

Sincerely, 

Tricia Norton 

Principal 

 



 

There is still so much to learn in first grade. As we enter our final months of the 
school year, the first grades have been learning how to tell time on a digital and 
an analog clock. They have also been learning how to count money.  To practice 
these skills at home with your child have them count up spare change and find 
the value.  Also have them tell you the time.   
With our reading skills, continue to have them 
practice their high frequency words every day. 
Reading is very  important so please have your 
child read daily, especially over the summer.  

We are so proud of how our Kindergarten classes adjusted this year.  We have 
been super busy in all areas of learning.  In ELA we write simple sentences, all 
our letters and sounds, and 3-4 letter words.  Our 36 sight words are being     
continuously worked on too. We have come a long way!  In Math we are working 
on subtraction to 10 and decomposing of numbers 11-20.   

We also learned about Earth Day, the Positivity Project, and  Kindness Rocks.  In 
Art class we painted rocks and are writing a kind message on each in order to   
inspire creativity and spread happiness.  They will be displayed outside our 
school.   

We recently had the opportunity to attend a field trip to the Stanley Performing 
Arts Center to see "Bluey"!!  The students had a great time and were so well    
behaved. 

The Kindergarten team would like to thank parents for all the support this 
year.  We look forward to our "moving up ceremony" as our students blossom into 
First Graders!! 



It is hard to believe that the 2022-23 school year is almost complete! The third 
graders have worked very hard and learned so much this year. It has been    
wonderful to watch these students grow into responsible learners and thinkers; 
from reading more rigorous texts to writing more detailed responses. They know 

more about multiplication, division, fractions, area and      
geometry! Our third graders have become better problem 
solvers and cooperative team players! They have developed 
more of a growth mindset, and learned to recognize the  
special qualities in themselves and in each other. These kids 
are ready to show the fourth grade teachers what they 
know, and what terrific students they are!  We are very 
proud of our third graders and all of the growth they have 
made this year!   

 

Happy Spring from Grade 2.  Grade 2 students are busily studying in E.L.A. Unit 
5: Let's Make a Difference and in Mathematics we are studying time, shapes, 
fractions and problem solving!  In Science, we are studying life science and in  
Social Studies, we are studying good citizenship skills! We 
are reviewing skills in all areas as we prepare for end-of-the-
year testing! In addition, Grade 2 is looking forward to an   
upcoming field trip to the "Cinderella" ballet! Please keep up 
the wonderful support at home with independent reading and 
math practice and  monitoring homework & best wishes for a 
safe and happy Spring Season!  



In Math, we will be focusing on addition and multiplication with two- and three- dimen-
sional figures.  Students are going to use their concrete understanding of volume and 
multiplicative reasoning to find the total volume of right rectangular prisms.  Later, they 
will extend their understanding of area as they use rulers and set squares to construct 
and measure rectangles with fractional side lengths and find their areas.    
 

In ELA, students are reading trade books in their classrooms.  Throughout the reading, 
students are engaging in discussions and practice answering short and long response 
questions while citing textual evidence.  Students have been very excited in the books 
that we have been reading.   
 

We are looking forward to our field trips that are planned for June.  We are scheduled 
to go to Farm Fest, the Utica Blue Socks baseball game, and to the Wild Animal Park in 
Chittenango.  Specific details to these trips will be forthcoming. 
 

As always, thank you for your continued support at home.  The fifth grade team         
appreciates your diligence in having your child(ren) to school on time, and well-
prepared for learning each day. This both supports and optimizes our instructional 
goals for each child, and aids us in helping your child be as successful as he/she can.  

 

Fourth grade students have been working hard this semester in Reading and Math. We 
have been focusing on reading comprehension and continue to improve our writing   
using RACES. Multiplication and fractions continue to be a main focus in Math. Some 
of us are Multiplication Masters and have memorized all of our facts up to x10! We are 
looking forward to the Science Investigations involving "Energy-Light It Up" and "Circle 
of Life".   
 
The fourth grade classes will be attending two field trips in June. On Friday, June 
2nd we will be attending Farm Fest at Dinitto Farm in Marcy, NY. Students will rotate 
through fun, hands on, educational stations where they learn about agriculture by     
getting up close with farm animals and equipment. On Tuesday, June 6th we will be   
attending the Utica Blue Sox game. 



 
 

We can not believe it is May already!!  Our sixth grade year is flying by!  Our 6th graders just 
finished up with their Math and ELA state tests and worked so hard at getting ready for them!   
We are currently preparing for our end of the year final exams and have an upcoming field trip 
to the Utica Blue Socks game that we are all super excited about!  Please encourage your child 
to keep working hard throughout this last marking period!  Graduation will be soon                 
approaching so we will be busy working on a great ceremony for both you and them!  Our 6th 
grade graduation this year will take place on June 16th at 10 am.  We are looking  forward to 
this celebration of a year full of hard work and the start of a new  chapter of their school        
careers!    

Young Scholars Liberty Partnerships Program (YSLPP) is a multi-year collaborative pro-
ject, established in 1993 with Utica University and the Utica City School District (UCSD). 
This program is designed by education professionals to motivate diverse and talented 
students with potential to stay in school, earn a New York State Regents Diploma with  
Advanced Designation, and pursue post-secondary education. Young Scholars students 
participate in a comprehensive program providing academic, social, and cultural           
enrichment.  
 

The Young Scholars chosen this year are: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
    
  Julianna Constantine   Famo Ahmed           Standford Htoo 
 
Congratulations to them! 



On Friday, March 31st Thomas Jefferson Elementary School celebrated a Community 
Reader's Day with a focus on reading books that celebrated diversity.  Several commu-
nity members came to the school and read a picture book to our students, and also told 
the students a little bit about themselves and the importance of reading.  This aligned 
with our commitment to promote an environment of cultural responsiveness and inclu-
sivity at a deeper level, and celebrate all beauty that exists within the differences 
amongst us all.  We are very thankful for all the community readers that joined us      
including "Trax" the moose from Utica University!   



Ms. Czepiel’s first grade class had fun celebrating Star Wars Day! They read stories, 
completed math worksheets and created a geometry project all involving the Star 
Wars theme.  The students had a fantastic day learning in a galaxy far, far, away! 
 
All Jefferson students were asked to celebrate Star Wars day, by wearing their Star 
Wars attire.  It was a fun-filled day for all! 
 



"We are more alike than different."  
 

Jefferson School celebrated Crazy Sock Day on Tuesday, March 21, 2023.  Every year 
on March 21, people all around the world celebrate World Down Syndrome Day by wearing 
brightly colored, mismatched socks. March 21 (3/21) is symbolic because people with Down 
syndrome have 3 copies of their 21st chromosome. 

After reading the criteria for the Optimist Student of the year myself and the oth-
er teachers in grade six agreed unanimously that our choice would be Madison.  
 

I have had the pleasure of instructing and watching this young lady become the 
bright outgoing person she is today. Madison is extremely disciplined and  
hardworking when it comes to her education. Her achievements in academics 
are exemplary as well as her social involvement. Madison is very driven and 
works exceptionally well with her classmates and expects only the best of    
herself.  Her academics prove the excellence that she strives to achieve daily. 
Her work is always meticulously done and of excellent quality.  Madison is a 

great problem solver which is why she does so well in Math and enjoys helping her classmates 
during math rotations as she works so well with others.  
 

Maddison is a member of the Jefferson Choir and was recently chosen to be a part of the          
All -County  Music  Festival.  She represents our class as a student council member to share in 
student decisions in our building.  Currently they are working on a project that will help to raise 
funds for the Humane society.  She was honored as Student of the Month for our class for the 
month of September. 
 

Madison will be graduating this June and moving on to middle school.  With the willingness she 
has to take on new tasks, self- motivation, and how she rises to the occasion I know she will do 
great things.  Congratulation we are very proud of you! 



Jefferson student have been on many field trips this year…. 

 

5th Grade—The Most 

Kindergarten—Bluey @ Stanley Theater 

Technology Club—WKTV and Proctor Channel 3 Studio 

 

Upcoming field trips: 

2nd Grade—Cinderella—May 19h 

4th/5th Grades—Farm Fest—June 2nd 

4/5/6 Grades—Blue Socks game—June 6th 

3rd Grade—Utica Zoo—June 12th 







Acting Superintendent of  Schools 
Mr. Brian Nolan 

 

UCSD Board of  Education 
Mr. Joseph Hobika Jr., President 
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Mrs. Tennille Knoop 
Mr. James Paul 
Mr. David Testa 

 

Chief  Academic Officer  
Mr. Steven A. Falchi 


